
July 18, 2023 

Submitted Online to  
Environmental  
Registry of Ontario 

The Honorable Steve Clark 
Ontario Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
777 Bay Street 
17th Floor 
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3 
Steve.Clark@pc.ola.org 
growthplanning@ontario.ca 

Dear Minister Clark, 

Norfolk County Council appreciates the opportunity to provide comments in respect of 
the review of proposed policies adapted from A Place to Grow and Provincial Policy 
Statement to form a new provincial planning policy instrument. Council is very 
supportive of one lot severance on farm parcels, rather than the proposed three 
severances.  

Norfolk County Council also supports and encourages the on-going consultation with 
organizations representing the farming communities across Ontario. 

Please be advised that at the Norfolk County Council meeting of July 18th, 2023, 
Council passed the following resolution: 

That correspondence be sent to the Province in support of the government's 
review of Bill 97, and in support of one additional lot severance only; and 

That Norfolk County Council encourages the Province to continue to consult with 
the farming community. 

Sincerely,  

Amy Martin 
Mayor, Norfolk County 

Cc: The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier  
The Honorable Lisa Thompson, Minister of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs 
Mrs. Bobbi Ann Brady, MPP Haldimand-Norfolk 

Office of the Mayor and Council 
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